Jennifer Ritchey, Acting Field Officer for Philadelphia
Immigration and Customs Enforcement
York Field Office
2400 Concord Rd
York, PA 17402


Dear Officer Ritchey,

I am writing to draw your attention to four children, between 3 and 16 years old, who have been held at the Berks County Residential Center for over 500 days. These children and their mothers are seeking asylum in the U.S. after fleeing from violence in their home countries of Honduras and El Salvador. The families are reporting to suffer from physical and mental health issues due to conditions in the detention center. 

All four children were granted Special Immigrant Juvenile (SIJ) Status in 2016, and they have an unchallenged sponsor in the U.S. who is willing to take them in and ensure their appearance in court. There is no justification under U.S. or international law to continue to detain them.

Thus I ask that ICE immediately release the children granted SIJ status and their mothers and ensure that they are provided with appropriate medical care.

Sincerely,

